
  

 
September 30 

National Public Lands Day 
Check our  website for a 
listing of chapter events 
throughout the state: 
www.bchmo.org 

 
 

November 3-5 
BCHMO Annual  

Membership Meeting 
(November 4) at Flying-R-
Ranch.  For reservations, 
call 417-469-2267. 

UPCOMING 2017 EVENTS 

See You At The Back Country Horsemen of Missouri (BCHMO)  
Annual Membership Meeting 

 

Your Annual Membership Meeting will be Saturday, November 4, at Flying-R-Ranch, 
northwest of West Plains.  Donna and I got acquainted with Flying-R during the 
BCHMO FUNDraising Fun Ride weekend in August (which, if you missed it, was A 
LOT of fun).  Brady and Maddy, the managers, are wonderful folks, who bend over 
backward to make our members welcome.  There should be no shortage of accommoda-
tions, which include RV hookups (50/30/20 amp), primitive camping, cabins (sleep up to 
16) and bunkhouse rooms for two.  If you prefer, there are plenty of hotels in Willow 
Springs (19 mi.), Cabool (25 mi.), and West Plains (29 mi.).  If you bring your horse, 
you will find many miles of well maintained trails.  Brady could even set you up for a 
kayak or canoe float on the North Fork River.  Check out Flying-R at http://flying-r-
ranch.com/; call 417-469-2267 for reservations. 
 
Oh, I got carried away talking about Flying-R-Ranch and almost forgot the meeting!  
Many of us will be there Friday getting things set upðyou can help if you like!  Things 
officially start Saturday morning, with a complimentary continental breakfast.  The busi-
ness meeting will follow.  One feature that is planned is Maury Mertz will present the 
findings from the idea gathering exercise we did at last yearôs Annual Meeting, and he 
will tell you what BCHMO has done to implement those findings.  Of course, chapters 
will report on their activities, and we will elect officers and new members of the Board 
of Directors.  See the Call for Nominations in this newsletter issue for more information. 
 
A new feature, right after lunch, will be a presentation on Leave No Trace (LNT) by 
BCHMO certified trainers Darrel and Robin Vaughan.  Practice of LNT is very im-
portant to our mission to promote responsible use of our public lands, insuring they re-
main unspoiled by human activity, and that the opportunity is available to future genera-
tions.  Darrel and Robin will give you an overview of the LNT programða taste of what 
is covered in the complete training.  I believe some of you will want to schedule them to 
provide training to your chapter or club. 
 
Dinner (supper to some of us) on Saturday will be provided prior to the always popular 
live auction.  Salem auctioneer (and comedian) Paul Parker, will entertain us at the same 
time he is coaxing us to part with our money!  Many great items will be offered, and a 
lot of good humor is sure to be part of it.  A silent auction will be open all day with the 
winners announced during the live auction. 
 
The event will conclude with a short worship service on Sunday morning.  If youôre one 
of the folks who doesnôt usually attend the Annual Meeting, this is the year to get ñoff 
the fence.ò  I hope to see you there. 
 
John Turner, President 
 
P.S.  You can also renew and pay your 2018 membership dues at the meeting! 
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DESIGNATED TRAILS ï UNDESIGNATED TRAILS: WHATôS THE DEAL? 
 

For many years I have been involved in trying to focus trail ridersô attention on keeping equestrian trails open for 
riders. The understanding and concept of designated trails versus undesignated trails has been one of the most elu-
sive to lock down in the minds of riders.  I hope the following will help. 

 
DO YOU KNOW THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN A DESIGNATED TRAIL AND AN UNDESIGNATED 
TRAIL? 
 
Well, here it is!  For simplicity, letôs use the U.S. Forest Service (USFS) as an example.  Keep in mind each agen-
cy has its own policy, and most work like this: 
 
Generally, a Designated Trail is one the agency has identified and is on their trail system inventory.  It exists on pa-
per.  The trail should be signed (marked) and appear on a map.  Trail construction on federal lands, or where federal 
funds are involved, must conform to laws such as the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the National His-
toric Preservation Act (NHPA), and the Endangered Species Act (ESA).  It is not an easy task for the USFS to get 
trails designated, with the laws it is required to comply with.  Every trail also has to follow guidelines regarding trail 
standards, such as how wide the corridor should be, how high it should be clipped, etc.  All of the land management 
agencies, federal and state, have a maintenance obligation on their designated trail system.  You may be asking your-
self, ñIf they are responsible for maintenance, why are we doing so much of it?ò  Simple answer, there is not enough 
funding for all agencies to do this.  That is where we, Back Country Horsemen of Missouri (BCHMO), come in.  We 
step in to help rescue these trails so we can continue to ride.  The other alternative is trail closures, because there is 
not enough funding and manpower for the mandated maintenance. 
 
All agencies have policies and laws pertaining to trails.  On the federal level, they face being sued by groups or indi-
viduals if they are not enforcing their own policies or laws set by U.S. Congress.  It has happened, and will most 
likely continue to happen, if they do not address unauthorized use.  If we donôt agree with the laws/policies, there are 
ways to address them.  Ignoring them is the best way to lose trails and the changes we work so hard to bring about.  
 
An Undesignated Trail, sometimes referred to as a ñSocial Trail,ò ñOutlaw Trail,ò or ñUnauthorized Trail,ò are those 
trails that often bleed off designated trails as shortcuts, or alternate trails to a designation, challenge trails, or whatev-
er.  Often these trails started out as a game trail.  Designated trails were laid out to maximize safety and protection of 
the environment.  Social trails do not have any standards or environmental protections.  They are user created. 
 
It is a fact that on USFS land you can ride across country and anywhere in the forest. No other public land agency 
has this cross country rule.  What you cannot do is create, mark, or maintain an undesignated/unauthorized trail.  On 
all public land, other than the USFS, you are asked to ride only on designated trails. 
 
BCHMO can only work on designated trails for our work to be valid and counted.  That is why our annual work 
event, held for Ozark National Scenic Riverways (ONSR), has been limited to the only legal entrance (county road) 
into the upper Current River area.  Once ONSR completes their Road and Trails Management Plan, which will iden-
tify and approve the designated trail system, we will again be able to work within the Park.  BCHMO is working 
closely with ONSR on the Roads and Trails Plan. 
 
In Missouri, we are blessed to have as many designated trails to ride as we have currently.  BCHMO is constantly 
working with all its public land agencies to increase the number of miles of designated trails.  What we all need to 
concentrate on now is keeping the trails we have by volunteering our time and efforts across the state.   
 
Marsha Copeland 
BCHMO Education Chair 
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INDIAN TRAILS CHAPTER - Billie Patton 

The Indian Trails Chapter has had a busy and productive spring and summer.  
We had three events in May, two in June, and another in July.   
   

On May 5, we participated in Serendipity Day at St. Clair Middle School.  We 
demonstrated and provided education materials on Leave No Trace, as well as 
the care and training of horses.  Trail clean ups were held on May 17 at Indian 
Creek and at the Meramec Trail on May 27.   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
June 21, the chapter provided extra hands to help St. Clair Saddle Club host a 
fun filled evening for the kids attending Camp Quality.  After an evening meal, 
there was horse riding, carriage and buckboard rides, and interaction with other 
animals.   
 

Our Trail Maintenance Incentive (TMI) project, repairing a section of trail at 
Meramec Trail System, was completed on June 28.  Damaged trail was graded, 
Geotex fabric put down, and then a layer of white rock.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Improvements to hitching posts at Baker Cemetery located at the Indian Creek Conservation Area were made on July 
19.  Gene Atteberry and Art Banks donated the materials and labor to add more strength and stability to the hitching 
posts. The area is a frequent stopping point for riders. 
 

We will be participating in National Public Lands Day on September 30 with camping and a ride at Brazil Creek on 
the Ozark and Berryman Trail. 

 

Back Country Horsemen of Missouri FUNDraising Fun Ride 
 

A BIG thank you to everyone who came to the FUNDraising Fun Ride at Flying-R-Ranch on August 12.  Your dona-
tions, participation in the activities and raffles, earned over $1,000 for BCHMO to help support our mission. 
 
Toby Skaggs won the 50/50 raffle and Leslyn Randazzo won the certificate for a two night stay at Brushy Creek Lodge 
& Resort!  The Strickland Family collected the most scavenger hunt ride items with the Turner Family a close second, 
followed by Barb and Toby Skaggs.  All three won prizes, donated by a variety of organizations and businesses.  Helen 
Page also won a prize by collecting the most money from sponsors for the Obstacle Course-A-Thon.  
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RIVER SPRINGS CHAPTER - Candace Hale 

This has been a busy and fun summer for our chapter.  
On June 3, we held our National Trails Day event at the 
Katie Trail Head of the Ozark Trail in Oregon County.  
This was a work/ride day, but due to the heat, only a few 
members brought their horses.  Ruth and Gary Garner 
went early and worked the trails on Friday then camped 
out that night.  Our chapter project was to install picnic 

tables at the trail 
head primitive 
campground.  Mem-
bers Paula and Mark 
Hull donated a com-
pleted table and two 
picnic table frames.  
The chapter provid-
ed the lumber, hard-
ware, and labor for 
the tables, and the 
Doniphan Office of 

the Mark Twain National Forest, provided the concrete 
and chains to secure them permanently into the ground.   
 

Also in June, many of our members attended the Mem-
bership Appreciation Ride at Brushy Creek Lodge and 
Resort, participating in the Poker Run and having a good 
time.   
 

Because of the heat in July, we decided not to work, but 
just ride for a change.  We had never gone to Slabtown 
Trail Rides before as a chapter, and we had a great turn-
out.  Everyone liked the campground and its easy access 
to Paddy Creek Wilderness Area.  This may become a 
permanent hot weather destination for our chapter.  Mary 
Fielder provided hot dogs and the rest of us supplied side 
dishes on Saturday.  Also in July, we set up a BCHMO 
booth at the Carter County Festival which was held in 
downtown Van Buren.  The town was devastated by 
flooding earlier in the year, and the annual festival was to 
raise money that would be used to help the flood victims.  
We talked with several people and handed out member-
ship brochures to prospective members. 

In August, we had two events.  First, we had the 
BCHMO FUNDraising Fun Ride at Flying-R-Ranch.  
This was BCHMOôs first state event at Flying-R and our 
chapter members showed up in force.  We had a wonder-
ful time and signed up some new members, too.  We es-
pecially enjoyed the scavenger hunt and the popcorn and 
movie night.  On our regular work/ride Saturday, we met 
with the South Central Chapter at the Shawnee Staging 
Area in the Ozark National Scenic Riverways.   After the 
work/ride, the South Central Chapter provided hamburg-
ers and hot dogs and attendees brought pot luck items.  
Several riders were non-members that were referred by 
our members.  They had never ridden in the National 
Park and raved about the scenery and the water cross-
ings.  Later in the month we received two new family 
memberships from them, largely due to that event!   

SOUTH CENTRAL CHAPTER - Maury Mertz and Brad 

McBride 

Wow, what a beautiful day it was for our most recent joint 
work day/fun ride on August 19th with the River Springs 
Chapter at the Shawnee Creek Staging Area just east of 
Eminence.  John Pilkington led the trail ride and did an 
awesome job.  We could not believe the spider webs that 
he cleared for the rest of us!  Between the two chapters, we 
had 15 riders that rode the Shawnee Loop Trail, which 
came in at 8 miles. We had a good ride and cleared the 
trails for Ozark National Scenic Riverways.  After the ride, 
those that did not ride had hot dogs and hamburgers all 
laid out, ready for us to eat.  It was delicious, and we all 
ate too much.   
 

Our next scheduled event is another joint work day with 
the Brownfield Chapter on September 30, this time work-
ing with the U.S. Forest Service, to celebrate National 
Public Lands Day.   
 

After the work day in September, is the Back Country 
Horsemen of Missouri Annual Membership Meeting at 
Flying-R-Ranch on Saturday, November 4.  This has al-
ways been informative and exciting, with the live and si-
lent auctions with LOTS of good STUFF. 
 

December 9 is the South Central Chapterôs annual canned 
food drive and Christmas dinner.  Again, it will be held at 
Oligôs BBQ, located just south of Licking on Hwy. 137.  
This is always a good meal, and the canned food provides 
many meals for the less fortunate. 
 

Wishing you all happy trails until the next TRAIL COUN-

TRY NEWS. 

Joint work/fun ride: South Central & River Springs  
Chapters 

Brad McBride, John 
Pilkington & Maury 
Mertz 


